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In my previous article for this magazine, I discussed how the Ambassadorial Scholarship is about relationships and building relationships that support Rotary’s aims of promoting “international understanding and goodwill”.  I have learned so much about this through my time in District 1190.  I have realized that there is no opportunity too great or too small to encourage understanding and goodwill.  With my flatmates, I have had a wonderful, extended opportunity to get to know six international women, learn about their cultures, and share mine as well.  Resultantly, I have much more than simply knowledge about other countries, but real and valuable friendships.  

While I do not have hours of luxury time to spend with every student on campus, I recognize the importance of brief, often singular, encounters with other people.  For a particular example, I sat next to a ten-year-old Lancashire boy on a plane a few weeks ago.  After finding out it was his first time flying, he proceeded to tell me about the wedding which he would be attending shortly and asked me if it was my first time on a plane.  Over the next hour that the flight lasted, I shared stories of my travels and he told me about his life growing up on a farm.  As he learned about the United States and how England is perceived by a foreigner, I gained a precious reminder about the worth and privilege of travel, and how my own experiences abroad have shaped me.  Although I will likely never see him again, I believe that both our horizons were expanded in one short flight.
While I have learned a lot about intentionality in relationships and taking even the smallest opportunities to learn and share cultures, I have also come to greatly appreciate the kindness of others who demonstrate these actions.  In a word of encouragement to the Rotarians of District 1190, I would like to thank you for your initiative in extending the hand of international understanding to me.  With some of you, as with my flatmates, I have had the pleasure of time to get to know you over the past year, particularly my host club, Lancaster Loyne.  With many more of you, I have only met you briefly as I have traveled throughout the district.  These short meetings are no less valuable, and in meeting all of you, this district has become vibrant, full of character, and more authentic.  
The opportunity for relationship, whether extended or short, pushes Ambassadorial Scholars past a superficial encounter with a place and grounds the experience in friendship, something that transcends the short time abroad and this is what sets the scholarship apart from other travel opportunities.  Even more, the hand of international understanding that you have extended does not stop with me:  I look forward to introducing you to my sponsoring club and District 6560 upon my return home.  I am so glad that I will be able to share with them the goodwill and real friendship that I have experienced here.
